
Qatar’s bad-boy Sheikh told to
maintain low profile because of
lawsuits
Fri, 2020-06-12 22:07

CHICAGO: Playboy race-car driver — and accused killer and bully — Sheikh
Khaled bin Hamad bin Abdullah Al-Thani has been told to keep a low profile
and is restricted to the royal family’s beach house in Qatar, sources say.

Several witnesses in a lawsuit filed last year accuse Sheikh Khaled, the
brother of Qatari Emir Tamim bin Hamad Al-Thani, of personally killing an
Indian employee assigned to help his wife, and ordering the killing of other
individuals, including motor-racing industry rivals and employees the Sheikh
believes betrayed his trust. That lawsuit is being expanded to include five
witnesses who will testify to the Sheikh’s violent and abusive behavior.

The order for Sheikh Khaled to maintain a low profile follows another major
lawsuit filed in New York June 10 on behalf of 10 American victims of Hamas
and Palestinian Islamic Jihad terrorism. This lawsuit names the Al-Thani
royal family’s Qatar Charity, which is funded by the Qatar Foundation and
gave more than $1.5 billion in grants to US journalism schools and think
tanks.

Also named are two banks controlled by the Al-Thani family, Masraf Al-Rayan
and Qatar National Bank, which are accused of funding terrorism. Sheikh
Khaled is a board member of Qatar National Bank but sources say he was
recently removed.

——

READ MORE: Lawsuit names Qatar’s royal family in killings of 10 Americans in
Israel

——

Although the two lawsuits involve allegations of unrelated acts of violence,
they are linked by the alleged involvement of the Al-Thani family. Sources
associated with the first lawsuit said the publicity over the past year has
fueled a dispute between the emir and his unruly, violent brother.

“Sheikh Khaled has been kept out of sight at the royal family beach house due
to the new news. They want him away from Doha and out of sight,” said a
source familiar with the royal family.

“I have been told that Sheikh Khaled has told his family, ‘If you turn on me
I will rat you all out.’ This, I believe, has to do with the family’s other
activities.”

The lawsuit alleging Qatar’s royal family was the source of funding for much
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of the violence perpetrated by Hamas and PIJ, which has resulted in the
deaths or maiming of at least 10 American citizens, raises questions about
Qatar’s investment activities in US journalism schools, universities and
think tanks through the Qatar Foundation, while also allegedly funding
terrorism through Qatar Charity. Both the Qatar Foundation and Qatar Charity
are owned by the Al-Thani family.

The royal family has fought to prevent disclosures about its funding; for
example, it has given more than $225 million to Texas A&M University since
2011. Critics have also raised concerns about Georgetown University’s Qatar
campus and its head, Ahmad Dallal, who US think tank the Middle East Forum
describes as a long-time and enthusiastic supporter of “US State Department-
designated terrorist group, Hezbollah.”

The Qatar Foundation also funded the creation in 1997 of “Education City” in
Al-Rayyan, Qatar. Hundreds of millions of dollars have gone to a number of
international universities with campuses there, including Texas A&M, Virginia
Commonwealth University, Weill Cornell Medicine, Carnegie Mellon University,
Georgetown University, Northwestern University, HEC Paris and Hamid Bin
Khalifa University.

Main category: 
Middle-East
Tags: 
Qatar
Sheikh Khaled Al-Thani

Case against deposed Qatari emir’s grandson Sheikh Talal Al-Thani
‘fabricated’

https://www.arabnews.com/middleeast
https://www.arabnews.com/category/tags/qatar
https://www.arabnews.com/tags/sheikh-khaled-al-thani


Palestinians stranded by virus seek
way home
Author: 
Fri, 2020-06-12 02:30

JERUSALEM: Thousands of Palestinians stranded around the world by the
coronavirus are still seeking a way home, months after countries closed their
borders and grounded flights in the face of the pandemic.

Aseel Bader touched down in Tuscany in January, after winning a scholarship
for a master’s program at the University of Florence.

Just weeks later Italy imposed a nationwide lockdown as the coronavirus
spread rapidly, prompting Bader to look for a way back to Hebron in the
occupied West Bank.

“I tried to book to come to Palestine, but the response was to stay where you
are because it’s safer,” the 26-year-old said. Bader said staff at the
Palestinian Embassy in Rome had been very responsive, “but their response
isn’t helpful” as they have no information on when she can travel.

The Palestinian Authority says 6,000 people want to come home, but the
logistics are incredibly complicated. “Maybe we are the only government in
the world that can’t bring back its own students” and others stranded, Prime
Minister Mohammed Shtayyeh said.

“Why? Because we don’t have an airport, we don’t have planes, we don’t
control our borders. This has been a real pain for us,” he said.

West Bank residents usually travel via Jordan, an easier route than getting
the Israeli permit needed to pass through Tel Aviv airport. But the frontier
with Jordan remains closed and the PA has no say in when it will open, as
Israel controls the border.
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Iran virus cases top 180,000 in four
months
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Fri, 2020-06-12 02:22

TEHRAN: More than 180,000 people have been infected in Iran’s coronavirus
outbreak since it first emerged nearly four months ago, an official said on
Thursday.

As the figures were announced, President Hassan Rouhani called on Iranians to
stick to guidelines aimed at stopping the spread of COVID-19.

“If everyone follows the health instructions exactly, then all jobs can be
reopened,” he said in remarks broadcast on state television.

“We are progressing slowly and step by step (because we don’t want) our
people to think that the coronavirus era has passed.

“This would pose a major health problem for us,” Rouhani said.

Health Ministry spokeswoman Sima Sadat Lari said 2,238 new infections in the
past 24 hours took the total to 180,156.

She said 78 new deaths brought the overall toll to 8,584.

Iran reported its first COVID-19 cases on Feb. 19 — two deaths in the city of
Qom.

The government has struggled to contain what quickly became the Middle East’s
deadliest coronavirus outbreak. Since April, however, it has gradually lifted
health protocols in order to reopen its sanctions-hit economy.

That has coincided with a fresh surge in cases, which the government denies
amounts to a second wave, saying they are due to increased testing.

Meanwhile, Iran insists it is ready to resolve any issues with the UN nuclear
watchdog, expressing “disappointment” in a note circulated over the IAEA’s
latest report complaining of blocked access.
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The International Atomic Energy Agency (IAEA) said in a report that Iran has
for months blocked inspections at two sites where nuclear activity may have
occurred in the past.

The Vienna-based agency noted “with serious concern that, for over four
months, Iran has denied access to the agency … to two locations.”

In a note to the IAEA dated June 8, Iran said it had held meetings with
agency representatives in Tehran on April 29 and May 16 to discuss the access
issues, followed by written correspondence and a fresh proposal to meet with
IAEA representatives.

In the note circulated by Tehran’s mission to the UN in Vienna on Thursday,
Iran insisted it “continued its constructive engagement with the agency
during the past two months, with a view to reach a common understanding …
which would pave the way for the resolution of concerned issues.”

Iran argues that the requests for access are based on “fabricated
information,” accusing the US and Israel of trying to “exert pressure on the
agency.”

The IAEA has said previously that its access requests were based on “concrete
information” that had been validated.

In its note, Iran expressed “deep regret and disappointment” at the IAEA’s
latest report.

The report is expected to be discussed at a meeting of the agency’s board of
governors starting next Monday.

In a separate report, also to be discussed during the board meeting, the IAEA
warned that Iran’s enriched uranium stockpile is now almost eight times the
limit set in the nuclear deal the country signed with world powers in 2015.

Iran has been progressively breaking restrictions laid down in the 2015 deal
in retaliation for US withdrawal from the accord in 2018 and its subsequent
re-imposition of sanctions.
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Egypt and Facebook unite for blood
donation campaign to boost supplies
Author: 
Fri, 2020-06-12 01:55

CAIRO: The Egyptian Ministry of Health said on Thursday it is working with
Facebook to encourage blood donations in the country.

Health Minister Dr. Hala Zayed confirmed that national blood transfusion
centers would represent the ministry in the Facebook project.

She said that the campaign would help to encourage those who have recovered
from coronavirus to donate their blood plasma to help in the treatment of

https://www.arabnews.com/middleeast
https://www.arabnews.com/Coronavirus
https://www.arabnews.com/tags/iran
https://www.arabnews.com/node/1688436/middle-east
https://www.arabnews.com/node/1688436/middle-east


critical condition patients.

Egypt has had successful trials in which coronavirus patients were injected
with the blood of those who have recovered.

Anyone above the age of 18 and below the age of 65 can register on Facebook
as a donor and they will receive a message from the closest blood transfusion
center stating they are now a donor. The donor can also invite friends to
donate their blood.

People can use the “donate blood” feature on their personal accounts or by
clicking on the following link: http://www.facebook.com/donateblood.

BACKGROUND

Health Minister Dr. Hala Zayed said that the campaign would help to encourage
those who have recovered from coronavirus to donate their blood plasma to
help in the treatment of critical condition patients.

Those who register will receive messages on their mobiles from the 28
branches of Egypt’s blood transfusion centers regarding requests and donation
opportunities. Five of the centers are allocated for blood plasma donations
from those who have recovered from coronavirus. Details about the centers can
be found on the official website of the Egyptian Ministry of Health and
Population.

Facebook posted that the COVID-19 pandemic had affected the number of blood
donors leading to an acute shortage of blood. People did not know where or
how to donate blood, while the precautionary measures of self-isolation and
social distancing were also having an impact.

Dr. Ehab Serag El-Din, director of the ministry’s National Blood Transfusion
Banks, said that Facebook had activated the donation feature and that the
update had come out on Wednesday.

He emphasized the importance of blood donations during this critical period
and reiterated that all preventive and precautionary measures were being
taken to guarantee the safety of donors. He said that such a partnership was
a major step toward trying to reach the level of donations needed and the
sufficient amount of blood needed to support the Egyptian health system.

He added that Luxor was the second governorate to assist those who have
recovered from coronavirus to donate plasma.

“By the end of next week most of the five regional blood banks which were
specifically allocated for this purpose will be receiving those who have
recovered from the coronavirus,” he told Arab News. “We will not force those
who have recovered to donate. However, it is their national and moral duty.”

Facebook’s public policy manager in Egypt, Nashwa Gad, said she was proud of
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the collaboration with the ministry. She also talked about the importance of
the partnership, which comes as part of the platform’s efforts to support
health authorities during the health crisis, and hailed a previous project
between the ministry and Facebook to raise awareness about the virus.

She said that the donation campaign would help those who wanted to donate
blood to receive all the correct health information and guidelines about the
process.

Earlier this week a World Health Organization (WHO) expert said there was the
possibility of a second wave of coronavirus in a number of countries. 

Maha Talat, the regional antimicrobial adviser for the WHO’s Eastern
Mediterranean Regional Office, cited Iran as an example, where infections
have surged again. She said that Egypt was still in the middle of the first
wave, which had not yet subsided, and that another wave might hit the country
after this one.
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Lebanon’s ‘scandalous’ appointments
spark criticism
Fri, 2020-06-12 00:42

BEIRUT: The Lebanese government has been criticized for making “scandalous”
appointments to key administrative and financial roles.

Prime Minister Hassan Diab took office in January and pledged that his
government would be made up of independent technocrats and specialists who
could deal with the country’s crippling and economic financial crisis.

But an announcement on Wednesday, revealing who was being appointed to senior
roles, has triggered accusations that Diab has backtracked on that pledge. 

The positions up for grabs were deputy governor of the Lebanese Central Bank,
the government representative at the Central Bank, the Capital Markets
Authority and the Special Investigation Commission, the president of the
Civil Service Council, the director-general of the Ministry of Economy, and
the director-general for investment at the Ministry of Energy and Water.

“The government of Hassan Diab, since assuming power, was a quota government
that culminated its practices with appointments that could be considered as
scandalous,” Dr. Jad Chaaban, associate professor of economics at the
American University of Beirut, told Arab News. “It said that it wanted to
abide by the criteria of qualifications in choosing candidates to vacant
positions, but it exhibited a catastrophic failure in yesterday’s
appointments. The scandals included appointing a former private bank employee
as government representative at the Central Bank. How could she monitor the
banks’ performance if she is affiliated with the banking sector?”

Dr. Nasser Yassin, professor of development affairs at AUB, said that Diab’s
government had returned to the practices of previous decades in Lebanon.
“There is no other interpretation,” he told Arab News. “For how could you
justify the appointment of a physical therapist as director-general of the
Ministry of Economy?”

Dr. Nadim Al-Mulla, economic adviser to former Prime Minister Saad Hariri,
said that Diab’s declarations had collapsed. “I advise him to admit that he
is part of the ruling political class aiming for his share in power,” he told
Arab News. “And it seems that he subjected himself to the will of the leader
of the Free Patriotic Movement Gebran Bassil, who considered that he achieved
victory through these appointments.”

Chaaban warned that donor countries were monitoring government performance
and that political developments could affect bailout negotiations with the
IMF. AUB graduates who work at the IMF have contacted their former
professors, telling them that the atmosphere is not positive regarding
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negotiations after more than 11 sessions between the two sides.

“The IMF impression is that Lebanon does not take the negotiations seriously
and it does not intend to put its reform plan into effect,” he added. “They
said they wanted to install capital control but they backed down. Everything
that gets proposed depends on particular political and economic interests at
the expense of the state’s interests. For example it is forbidden to impose
taxes on the money of big depositors. It seems that the negotiations are
controlled by politicians.”

Adding to the government’s woes are recommendations from the US Republican
Study Committee to impose maximum sanctions on Iran and its allies in the
region, and to issue legislation that sanctions Hezbollah supporters
including the speaker of the Lebanese Parliament Nabih Berri, the president
of the Free Patriotic Movement Bassil, Hezbollah ministers in the government,
and those presenting themselves as independents who support Hezbollah. The
recommendations also called for a halt on US aid to the Lebanese army.
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